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Road safety and Mobile Phones
A recent Government consultation on mobile phones and driving has sown widespread support for a new offence to be introduced to cover the usage of hand-held mobile phones while driving.  The move has been welcomed by Stirling MP, Anne McGuire, who believes that road safety will be improved.
Over 1000 responses were received, from individuals, and a range of commercial organisations and interest groups, including the Association of Chief Police Officers Scotland and the Scottish Accident Prevention Council.  Some 88% of respondents were in favour of the introduction of a new offence, which will carry a £30 fixed penalty fine, rising to a maximum fine of £1000 (or £2500 for drivers of lorries, buses and coaches) if the matter goes to court.  The use of some hands-free sets will be unaffected.
Mrs McGuire said 
“The use of hand held mobile phones while driving can severely distract drivers and is undoubtedly the cause of numerous accidents and near misses.  It was for that reason that the Government launched a consultation on the issue last year and it can be seen that there is widespread support for banning the use of hand-held phones when driving.  I do believe such a move will help in improving road safety.” 
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